
 

These are the minutes from the September 20, 2011 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health.  Present were Mr. Walter 

Moran – Chair, Mrs. Lynn White – Board Member, Mr. Anthony Marino – Health Agent, and Mr. Arthur Ceurvels – 

Assist.  Health Agent  

 

Having a quorum, Mr. Moran called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 

6:40 Appointment– Jean Yaworsky (homeowner) was in attendance to discuss her request to repair the septic system at 

245 Spring Street.  Ms. Yaworsky stated that her 800 gallon septic tank has failed and that she also has 1,000 gallon tank 

on her property that is currently being used for grey water. She asked the Board for permission to abandon the 800 gallon 

tank, and tie the exterior plumbing from the 800 gallon tank to the 1,000 gallon tank.    Mr. Marino advised that CMR 

15.402 would allow the Board to grant a variance.  He also stated that a Title 5 inspection should be done prior to any 

changes.  Mr. Marino stated that a filter should be installed in the 1,000 gallon tank to prevent solids for entering the 

leaching field, and a deep observation hole should be dug at the time of the Inspection to ensure the system working 

properly.  Mrs. White moved to grant a variance to the homeowner to abandon the 800 gallon tank and to use the existing 

1,000 gallon tank as permitted in 310 CMR Section 15.402 with the following conditions: a Title 5 Inspection with a deep 

observation hole, and the installation of a filter in the 1,000 gallon tank. Mr. Moran second the motion, so voted 

unanimously 

7:00 Appointment – Michael Cocomazzi  (homeowner) was in attendance to request a set back variance from the existing 

septic system.  Mr.  Cocomazzi said that he plans to erect an above the ground deck between the rear of the dwelling and 

the septic system.  Mr. Marino reviewed the proposed plan with the Board.  Mrs. White moved to allow the construction 

of a deck at 63 Tucker as proposed on the plan submitted to the Building Dept. Mr. Moran second the motion, so voted 

unanimously. 

Mrs. White asked Mr. Marino if he was familiar with the issues related to elevated sodium in the Norwell/Hanover public 

water supply. Mr. Marino said that it hadn’t been brought to his attention, however, he will follow-up with Mr. Diniak and 

report back to the Board. 

Mrs. White requested that the Board be given a copy of the community health assessment, Mr. Marino said he will have 

the document scan and e-mailed to the Board. 

The Board signed a document stating that they had voted on Sept 9
th
 to eliminate smoking within 25 feet from 

entrance/exits and windows of any Town owned building. 

Plans: 

69 Birch Drive - Approved as submitted 

399 Mayflower Circle - Approved as submitted 

23 Roberts Road - Approved as submitted 

 

Update from Health Agent 

 213 Plain Street – Mr. Marino briefed the Board on a possible unsafe living condition at 213 Plain Street. Mr. 

Marino was contacted by Hanover Fire Department regarding a senior homeowner living in poor conditions.  Mr. 

Marino plans to visit the location, and will report back to the Board. 

 840 Washington Street  - Mr. Marino reported that he has a court date of Oct 11
th
 with Mr. Harold Watt 

regarding violations of 105CMR 410.00 on his property. 

 Laser Tattoo Removal  - Mr. Marino stated that he has been corresponding with the Mass. Division of Medicine 

regarding laser tattoo removal.  Mr. Marino stated that laser tattoo removal is a medical procedure and permission 

to operate a laser removal service needs to be grant by the State. 



 Community Septic Management Program – Mr. Marino reported that the loan process is on schedule. Next 

step is for Jennifer Petite to sign the Bond Documents.  We currently have two potential applicants.  

 Flu Clinic dates – Mr. Marino reported that four clinics have been planned: Sept 26th at Cardinal Cushing, Oct 

4
th
 Senior Center, Oct 5

th
 Legion Housing, and Oct 14

th
 Senior Center. 

Well Application 

1079 Webster Street - approved 

Permits and Licenses - signed. 

Mrs. White moved to adjourn, Mr. Moran second, so voted unanimously.  Meeting adjourned 7:40 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


